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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Peace officers and concealed deadly weapons.


	SPONSOR
	Rep. Bob Damron


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 Sheriffs


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS


The bill increases the number of people eligible to apply for a concealed carry permit, without payment of the $60 application fee.  Currently, peace officers who are members of the Kentucky Employee Retirement System, State Police Retirement System, or the County Employees Retirement System may apply for a concealed carry permit without paying the application fee.  The bill would expand the exemption to any peace officer who is a member of a"...retirement system of a city, county, urban-county, or charter county."


The bill also has a number of other provisions.  First, neither the local sheriff nor the State Police can require a licensee to surrender their license if the licensee is changing their residence address or any information on the license.  The license is to be surrendered only when the updated license is available for issuance.  The local sheriff or the State police shall not  require the surrender of a license from a licensee who is renewing their license.  The license shall be surrendered only when the renewed license is available for issuance.  The bill mandates that the State Police seek reciprocity for the bearers of concealed deadly weapons in other states that permit the carrying of concealed weapons.  Finally, the bill makes it easier for holders of permits to carry concealed deadly weapons from other states to obtain a permit to carry concealed weapons in Kentucky.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST




The impact of this bill is indeterminable.  Currently, the law requires a $60 application fee to be paid to the sheriff's office along with the application; $20 of this fee is returned to the sheriff's office for the cost of processing the application.  The bill will reduce the amount of fee money received by sheriff offices. However, since it is impossible to state exactly how many retired peace officers who currently are required to pay this fee would be affected, it is impossible to state how much revenue sheriffs offices, statewide, would lose
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